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and good morning ladies and gentlemen                                           
welcome to a theologian on a Friday I'm                                         
glad to see you it's a beautiful Friday                                         
here in New Mexico got my African violet                                        
there we go ready to go oops I got a                                            
dead leaf there don't I yeah see if we                                          
can rotate that look around a little bit                                        
we are delighted that you're here we are                                        
as professional as Joe Biden in his                                             
videos I think I think more so we do                                            
better than Joe Biden so on this Friday                                         
we take your biblical theological and                                           
worldview questions we are delighted                                            
that you're here am I out am i on yet                                           
Emma uh-huh come on yet                                                         
uh-uh oh it's a thrill to have you let's                                        
get right into your questions on this                                           
Friday and here is a question from Amy                                          
in the UK I used to be Amy's pastor good                                        
to hear from her again do you think God                                         
speaks to us in dreams is the question                                          
she says I know that he did in the Bible                                        
but do you think it's relevant today if                                         
so how do you go about understanding                                            
them and how do you decipher what's                                             
relevant and what is not how can you                                            
tell it is from God what an excellent                                           
question                                                                        
we have a spoken on this issue before                                           
but I want to come back and hit this                                            
because she asked it in a in in a couple                                        
of different ways that I think are                                              
helpful for us first of all do you speak                                        
God do you think God speak in dreams let                                        
me just give an upfront no and now let's                                        
go through the rest of our question                                             
which is so relevant and I'll explain                                           
why I think God does not speak in dreams                                        
today so then she says I know that he                                           
did in the Bible but do you think it is                                         
relevant today that is a fantastic way                                          
to study the Bible that is how you                                              
rightly divide the word of truth you                                            
begin to ask is this relevant today I've                                        
said almost as much as I've said                                                
question the assumptions I have said you                                        
cannot make a doctrine out of an                                                
historic account                                                                
an historic account and the scripture is                                        
might I say anecdotal that is yeah sure                                         
I can see that God spoke to Jacob in a                                          
dream I can see that God spoke to Joseph                                        
in a dream therefore I can conclude that                                        
God speaks to you know Peter Paul and                                           
Mary Tom Dick and Harry in a dream I                                            
could conclude that I wouldn't have                                             
anything to go on that I would be it                                            



would be safer to conclude that God                                             
speaks to people named Jacob and Joseph                                         
in dreams because that's what I see in                                          
the scripture God speaks to people named                                        
Jacob and dreams when they're sleeping                                          
out under the stars that's what I see in                                        
Scripture you see they don't always want                                        
to apply the entire thing I think that                                          
when you have a historical account it's                                         
anecdotal that is not the teaching of                                           
doctrine so we would need to find a                                             
place in Scripture which which explains                                         
to us that God today speaks in dreams we                                        
will not be able to find that what we                                           
will find in our search for that is                                             
things like the scripture is able to                                            
make one complete thoroughly equipped                                           
perfect for every good work that is to                                          
say that there's a reason that Joseph                                           
was spoken to in a dream because God was                                        
doing something that had not been                                               
revealed to him in Scripture he couldn't                                        
go to the scripture he didn't have the                                          
indwelling of the Holy Spirit and he                                            
didn't have the complete revelation of                                          
God and without the complete revelation                                         
of God in the scripture how it in the                                           
world was he supposed to know all that                                          
God was doing and so God did reveal                                             
something to him in a dream he revealed                                         
things to Peter for example in a dream                                          
or a vision he took Paul up into the                                            
third heavens and gave him that dream                                           
and vision or and revealed to him the                                           
mystery so there are these things of                                            
course that begin to happen and do carry                                        
out but is it true that he's doing it                                           
today no I don't think that it is true                                          
he's doing it today I think that that                                           
becomes rather confusing to to teach                                            
that he's doing that today so this is                                           
why it becomes the problem as Amy goes                                          
on with the question how do you go about                                        
understanding them how can you decipher                                         
what is relevant and what is not now                                            
let's look at this in a couple ways                                             
first of all if God is not speaking in                                          
dreams today then that's a moot point                                           
trying to understand your dreams is                                             
unnecessary I think by the way if you go                                        
to a therapist and you say I've been                                            
having a dream you know it's a dream of                                         
this you know crooked old man with a                                            
rickity tickity knee and he is you know                                         
coming at me in the night what does it                                          
mean it means that you're having dreams                                         
the mind does weird weird weird things                                          
and dreams don't try to interpret dreams                                        
dreams don't mean anything dreams are                                           
the active imagination that's going on                                          
so when someone tries to put whether                                            
they're a therapist or they're a                                                



preacher and they try to put something                                          
so you have a recurring dream a lot of                                          
people have recurring dreams recurring                                          
dreams don't come from God recurring                                            
dreams come from the mind recurring                                             
dreams come from our experiences                                                
recurring dreams come from our fears                                            
recurring dreams come from our                                                  
imaginations and all of that is mixed                                           
into one pot and you can put it in one                                          
cup and you can drink it but you should                                         
question the assumptions as you drink it                                        
because you were always because there is                                        
no way to know how to understand them                                           
how to decipher what is relevant and                                            
what is not and you will you will                                               
it will convince you you know what when                                         
this pandemic started I woke up in the                                          
middle of the night because I heard an                                          
announcement from my phone                                                      
it was a distinct woman's voice that                                            
said please stay tuned for an emergency                                         
message from the President of the United                                        
States of America crystal clear that                                            
woman said please                                                               
stay tuned for an announcement from the                                         
President of the United States of                                               
America I looked on my phone this is                                            
3:00 in the morning I looked on my phone                                        
I looked at all of the things that were                                         
there couldn't find went to the news app                                        
I didn't see anything I turned on the                                           
television to see what the announcement                                         
was there was no announcement that was                                          
my mind playing tricks on me and it was                                         
so utterly clear I would put money down                                         
on the fact that that voice came from my                                        
phone and tried to wake me up to tell me                                        
that the press I thought of some sort of                                        
national alert or something like this                                           
and literally I spent time I checked                                            
everything I could check to see where's                                         
the president speaking the president                                            
wasn't speaking now all of that to say                                          
have a dream but my read/write dream was                                        
so real well so was mine but the                                                
president was not speaking the mind does                                        
these things don't attribute them to a                                          
message from God or you will create                                             
havoc in your life or in someone else's                                         
life                                                                            
God's not speaking to us in dreams today                                        
there's no need for him to speak to us                                          
in dreams today he's told us what he                                            
wants us to know so rather than trying                                          
to get some dream or vision of you know                                         
some Word of God take the Word of God                                           
that we've got that we don't know all                                           
that well on average anyway and so how                                          
can you tell if it's from God I would                                           
say it's not that that's the easiest way                                        
to tell isn't it's not from God every                                           



time God had had dreams he was revealing                                        
or every time God spoken dreams he was                                          
revealing the unknown today we do not                                           
need the revelation of the unknown we'd                                         
like the revelation of the unknown but                                          
we don't need it because again the                                              
scripture tells us in second Timothy                                            
3:16 that we have everything to be                                              
complete perfect for every good work let                                        
me pull that scripture up here again 2nd                                        
Timothy chapter 3 verse 16 all Scripture                                        
is inspired by God                                                              
and is profitable for doctrine reproof                                          
for correction instruction and                                                  
righteousness verse 17 that the man of                                          
God may be perfect there it is                                                  
thoroughly furnished unto all good works                                        
with no dream perfect thoroughly                                                
furnished now God spoke to Jacob God                                            
spoke to Nebuchadnezzar remember Daniel                                         
chapter 2 Nebuchadnezzar had this dream                                         
it was a recurring dream he didn't know                                         
what it meant as a matter of fact he                                            
didn't know what it was                                                         
read read Daniel chapter 2 here is                                              
Nebuchadnezzar he has no relationship                                           
with God he's getting this dream but he                                         
wakes up and he says I can't remember                                           
the dream no you and I have all had that                                        
experience I don't know I I dreamt                                              
something oh man it was vicious and                                             
horrible can't remember what it was it                                          
was so real I can't remember what it was                                        
okay that was an epic a desert ream now                                         
it happened that God was revealing to                                           
Nebuchadnezzar now we have the                                                  
revelation of Nebuchadnezzar it's                                               
outlined very clearly in the Book of                                            
Daniel we don't need any any further                                            
revelation about the the the course of                                          
the world for example because we know                                           
that there are four kingdoms followed by                                        
a fifth the fifth kingdom is the kingdom                                        
of God those things are explained to us                                         
in the scripture so do you think God                                            
speaks to us in dreams no I don't now if                                        
you go out and say that you'll have                                             
someone said oh yes he does he spoke to                                         
me yeah he spoke to me and you're                                               
supposed to say oh well okay you're                                             
right God does speaking dreams then                                             
because of your experience yeah your                                            
experience and my experience and our                                            
experience together is just our                                                 
experience it's all it is totally                                               
anecdotal doesn't prove a thing and I                                           
I'm gonna go with he does not speak in                                          
dreams today let's go to a question from                                        
Lynn in Oahu must be early for you Lynn                                         
and the question has to do with what is                                         
late and that is when is the next                                               
theological in                                                                  



niak you some of you many of you have                                           
joined us for our late-night programs                                           
the theological insomniac and of course                                         
people like Lynn love them because it's                                         
in the middle of the day and our friends                                        
in Australia New Zealand they love them                                         
and it has been a while hasn't it for a                                         
while I was doing them pretty                                                   
consistently and then for I don't know                                          
the last ten days or so I've been                                               
running we had some company                                                     
for a couple of days and all sorts of                                           
things going on and so it just hasn't                                           
happened but I'm thinking that it'll                                            
probably be tonight                                                             
I'd stay tuned 10:45 mountain time is                                           
excuse me 945 945 mountain time roughly                                         
you see the problem with a theological                                          
insomniac is they're never announced                                            
because insomnia doesn't announce itself                                        
does it so you just have to go to our                                           
youtube page at youtube.com slash Randy                                         
white check it every night you know                                             
around 9:30 10 o'clock it'll be posted                                          
by them and we'll come on if we're on                                           
typical possibilities are Friday nights                                         
Sunday Monday and Tuesday nights those                                          
four nights are the greatest possibility                                        
Wednesday night almost never Thursday                                           
night I'd say absolutely not Saturday                                           
night absolutely not I'm a preacher                                             
after all so this is Friday night so                                            
there's a good possibility of tonight                                           
and in that program we talked about the                                         
normal the abnormal the paranormal                                              
whatever we want you want to talk about                                         
basically as we wanted what we do in                                            
this program                                                                    
like right now Nathan's feeding me the                                          
questions and so he goes through all                                            
those chats and he pulls out the                                                
questions and so usually till afterwards                                        
I don't know I don't see all the                                                
comments that are there and yet in that                                         
program I just go down the comments we                                          
we have a chat together you know I have                                         
a I don't know if you should have a cup                                         
of coffee that late but but you know sit                                        
with your decaf coffee and just enjoy or                                        
lay in bed until I put you to sleep with                                        
my random                                                                       
conversations Michael up in Pennsylvania                                        
good to see you this morning I guess                                            
afternoon for you do you know a book                                            
that rightly explains the kingdom of God                                        
with all the Bible verses to back it up                                         
ah I'm glad you asked                                                           
because I just happened to have right                                           
down here ah this one did it right is                                           
that right there we go George                                                   
in H Peters the theocratic kingdom in                                           
three volumes I'm not gonna order it                                            



because I'm gonna ship it out to                                                
somebody I mean excuse me I'm not gonna                                         
open it I'm going to ship it out to                                             
somebody like this and this is a                                                
treasure                                                                        
now you notice it's kind of big and it's                                        
three volumes of big and it's also kind                                         
of expensive if you go to our websites I                                        
think it is a hundred and forty-nine                                            
dollars but don't pay that send me an                                           
email and say hey I'm interested can you                                        
make me a deal the website price that's                                         
for the Calvinists this is for the true                                         
student of God now I there's there's let                                        
me say a couple of things about that                                            
particular resource first of all if you                                         
just do a search for Randy white the                                            
theocratic kingdom is what I just did                                           
and it looks like you can probably click                                        
this one right here and there we go                                             
here you can go down to ten sessions on                                         
the theocratic kingdom if you would                                             
rather see it in on in video form there                                         
I'm teaching but I'm actually teaching                                          
just Volume one took ten sessions to                                            
teach Volume one now let me back up here                                        
just a little bit and you also see                                              
here's some of the PDFs that come up                                            
I'll just pull this one right here and                                          
this is the way that the book is laid                                           
out it has propositions it has hundreds                                         
of propositions this one's number 75 in                                         
this series on the theocratic Kingdom I                                         
went through I don't know the first                                             
hundred and some-odd of them this                                               
happens to be session number seven so we                                        
had ten and discovers propositions                                              
number sixty nine through 77 and that                                           
may or may not be yeah that's that's                                            
correct                                                                         
so I didn't do all one of them but I did                                        
most of them                                                                    
so like proposition number seventy-five                                         
the doctrine of the kingdom as held by                                          
the churches established by the Apostles                                        
was perpetuated that is to say the                                              
Apostles understood the doctrine of the                                         
kingdom and then so he has the                                                  
propositions and then he has the                                                
observations the observations support                                           
his proposition so his proposition is                                           
that the doctrine of the kingdom as held                                        
by the churches established by the                                              
Apostles that is the Apostolic Assembly                                         
was perpetuated observation number one                                          
this doctrine held by the earliest of                                           
the Church Fathers is unbroken with the                                         
with the Apostles that is to say the                                            
Church Fathers taught the same thing the                                        
Apostles in observation number two it                                           
was received not only an eastern part of                                        
the church but also the West let's jump                                         



down observation number six notice I                                            
again I I convinced him observation one                                         
two four six I don't have all of them                                           
but let's look at six the extent to                                             
which the doctrine prevailed is also                                            
apparent from the apocryphal books the                                          
counterfeit is based upon the genuine                                           
observation number nine although the                                            
doctrine was opposed in the third and                                           
following centuries yet it continued for                                        
some time to have many who held to it                                           
now that is really just a summary so you                                        
the book here the books that is to say                                          
what what he does is on each one of the                                         
propositions and observations this is                                           
where he gives all the Bible verses to                                          
back it up and he also gives all sorts                                          
of quotes from early church fathers and                                         
some other people that you've never                                             
heard of and it is the most exhaustive                                          
work on the kingdom of God ever done the                                        
problem is it's 149 dollars for non                                             
friends Randy Randy white ministries Oh                                         
RG and the second problem is that it's                                          
just so big I mean you could study the                                          
rest of your life how did the guy do                                            
this this is back 1800 something that he                                        
he spent his life putting this together                                         
really just unbelievable now I have got                                         
it electronically I hold it hold it up a                                        
little this morning although let me say                                         
to you let me see if I can find some                                            
here I don't have it downloaded in my                                           
computer I usually refer to it I'm                                              
trying to keep my computer a little                                             
cleaner so I clean some things out so I                                         
keep it on the web so but here it is                                            
1883 let me just show you a sample here                                         
proposition 1 the kingdom of God is a                                           
subject of vital importance now then he                                         
expand on his proposition these are                                             
golden right here these paragraphs and                                          
then all of the indented he'll talk                                             
about for example Olhausen in preference                                        
to commentary attributes Luther's                                               
remarks and hesitancy concerning the                                            
apocalypse to a perceived opinion of the                                        
kingdom into now all this indented stuff                                        
is he                                                                           
is explaining what other people were                                            
teaching that stuff is good for the                                             
additional research but if you just come                                        
in you read the propositions you read                                           
his paragraph then if you're interested                                         
in more you can see what some other like                                        
Luther Raya were saying and then he has                                         
as I mentioned here's the proposition                                           
the kingdom of God is a subject of vital                                        
importance observation number one its                                           
importance may be estimated by                                                  
considering the following particulars                                           
number one the kingdom is the object                                            



designed by the oath bound covenant                                             
he'll refer to some other propositions                                          
number two it is a great theme and                                              
burden of prophecy number three it is a                                         
subject which embraces the larger                                               
portion of Revelation than all other                                            
subjects combined thus indicating the                                           
estimation of which it is held by God                                           
you can you can kind of learn to read                                           
okay now I'm gonna skip down to number                                          
four                                                                            
it was the leading subject of the                                               
preaching of John the Baptist number                                            
five it was a cherished subject of                                              
preaching in the primitive church number                                        
six it is the foundation of a correct                                           
scriptural preaching for the gospel                                             
itself is the gospel of kingdom number                                          
seven he goes on number eleven this is                                          
all in one observation he's got all of                                          
these you know down to number fourteen                                          
it brings divine utterances into the                                            
unity of design and that's all again an                                         
observation number one now then he adds                                         
a little bit more an observation number                                         
one before he gets to observation number                                        
two it is significant to the thoughtful                                         
student a fulfillment of prophecy that                                          
the idea of a distinctive divine kingdom                                        
related to Christ and this earth a                                              
kingdom which decidedly holds the                                               
foremost place in the teaching of Jesus                                         
should be made both with a few                                                  
exceptions in the theology the                                                  
confessions of the church to come down                                          
from its first position in the Bible and                                        
occupy when alluded to to a very                                                
subordinate one s he says my how we have                                        
fallen from this biblical truth and he's                                        
exactly right now I show you that to say                                        
it just you know that sentence that I                                           
just read                                                                       
that's a Pauline mile-long sentence this                                        
is how they talked in the late 1800s                                            
this is how scholars wrote in the late                                          
1800s but this guy if it's his work is                                          
unsurpassed as far as I'm concerned so                                          
if you really want to study the kingdom                                         
that's the one now our friend dr. Andy                                          
woods has a volume that also is very                                            
good it's called the coming Kingdom                                             
obviously not near as exhaustive but it                                         
would align with the same idea that I                                           
hold of the kingdom and the same idea                                           
that George NH Peters holds to the                                              
kingdom and really just that's a both                                           
all of that is good but if you think                                            
you're interested in the theocratic                                             
kingdom go look at some of the                                                  
propositions that I give see about that                                         
you won't read it this afternoon but go                                         
ahead now it is I'll also say it is a                                           



public domain work so you can probably                                          
do a computer search of the theocratic                                          
Kingdom and at least find the                                                   
propositions the problem is I don't know                                        
there it may be out there but I don't                                           
know of any source online that's got the                                        
entire thing they'll do like I did and                                          
you know boil it down to say just the                                           
propositions a list of the propositions                                         
and not all the observations and other                                          
things give a Reader's Digest version                                           
but check it out if you're interested                                           
because it really is just again a                                               
fantastic work that was done I don't                                            
know if I this is kind of a dumb                                                
question                                                                        
dumb statement because nobody in history                                        
ever gets this chance but if I were                                             
stranded on a desert island and outside                                         
of the Bible could only take one other                                          
book you know who gives that option                                             
first of all you never get stranded on a                                        
desert island you get stranded you know                                         
I can Siberia or something so you know                                          
to be on an island if I was in an island                                        
with a lawn chair and a palm tree                                               
drinking coconut milk eating                                                    
shrimp that I had freshly caught I don't                                        
know how you catch shrimp but and I had                                         
my Bible and I could only take one of                                           
their book I'd go for the three-volume                                          
set because it's kind of one book you                                           
know I mean you just will fudge if                                              
you're making up stories                                                        
I'd take the theocratic Kingdom and a                                           
pair of reading glasses because it is so                                        
exhaustive so much in there that you can                                        
begin to then go back into the                                                  
scriptures look at those cross-reference                                        
put some thoughts together say hey here                                         
you know here's what Justin Martyr said                                         
here's what Martin Luther said here's                                           
what Olhausen said whoever Olhausen is                                          
all that kind of stuff it's really just                                         
a fabulous work but again most of us are                                        
not stranded on a desert island and we                                          
have jobs to do and places to go and                                            
people to see and all that kind of stuff                                        
so I recognize that it's not necessarily                                        
work for everybody yeah but it's a great                                        
one                                                                             
okay get that one go for Andy woods they                                        
come in Kingdom our friend Keith up and                                         
the People's Republic of Pennsylvania                                           
has a question did the John Nelson Darby                                        
Academy have a large increase in the                                            
number of students this spring and fall                                         
it appears with all the CDC regulations                                         
and district mandates for schools that                                          
many parents will look for other                                                
was just looking the other day let's see                                        
has recently come out with some guidance                                        



about schools and what they have to do I                                        
was so I thought I could find it here                                           
and pull some of that up to just look at                                        
you let's show you let's try this ones                                          
considerations for operating schools so                                         
let's see promoting behaviors that                                              
reduce the spread education reinforce                                           
the use of cloth face coverings face                                            
coverings may be challenging for                                                
students especially younger students to                                         
wear all in all day settings such as                                            
schools face coverings should be worn by                                        
staff and students what kind of school                                          
is that                                                                         
see what happens you slobber on your                                            
jacket there that's what happens I'm Joe                                        
Biden and I approve this message                                                
well here's you know I tell you that I                                          
wouldn't send my child to a school where                                        
they had to have a cloth over their face                                        
all day I feel sorry for you who work in                                        
places like that where you have to and I                                        
understand that first of all they are                                           
scared your employer scared that they're                                        
gonna get a lawsuit and all this night I                                        
think that there is some good reason                                            
that the Senate of the United States                                            
ought to pass some legislation that's                                           
going to be a protective of of employers                                        
so they're scared what do they do                                               
they've got to open their doors and all                                         
that but we're talking about school                                             
so I you know if I had a first second                                           
third fourth fifth whatever ninth tenth                                         
grader to tell him to go to school and                                          
have that over his face all day or her                                          
face all day                                                                    
I honestly I'm no doctor but I don't                                            
think that's healthy I don't think God                                          
made us to breathe in cotton all day or                                         
polyester or you know whatever the                                              
fiberglass is then make a n95 mask out                                          
of I think that this is just my                                                 
speculation remember that I don't think                                         
there's ever been a long-term study done                                        
of long-term usage of covering your face                                        
with a cloth you know why would you do                                          
such a study                                                                    
nobody's ever studied that so you know                                          
here dr. fowey you know just about                                              
coughs up along when somebody says                                              
they're gonna take a pill that been used                                        
study their study and yet he says then                                          
after he says he don't and then he says                                         
do and then he says don't and then he                                           
says do and then he says don't then he                                          
says do and they said everybody needs to                                        
cover their face with cloth and suck in                                         
that carbon dioxide is that what we                                             
breathe out you need to suck that in and                                        
you need to suck in all the the germs                                           
you put on there and then I come back                                           



put him out shook him back put him out                                          
suck em back and get some cotton in                                             
there - I mean fill your lungs up with                                          
cotton this is a good idea we've never                                          
studied this but trust me on this do I                                          
look stupid I know maybe I sound stupid                                         
but do I look stupid but how did I get                                          
into all that from your question on has                                         
the John Nelson Darby had an increase of                                        
students but I would say again I'm not                                          
gonna send my kid to a school where they                                        
have to wear a mask all day and and                                             
honestly and I some of this is this is                                          
for me and I made who knows what I would                                        
do if I were in your shoes but if I had                                         
a job that I had to do that I might                                             
consider a different job                                                        
I might look somewhere I might you know                                         
say well in Alaska they don't require it                                        
and so I'm headed to Alaska I'm gonna do                                        
that I don't I don't have a job where I                                         
have to do that                                                                 
and I'm not am a square and don't really                                        
plan on being am a square but I think                                           
the CDC regulations are just going to be                                        
ridiculous here they're talking about Oh                                        
some of the things in here that keeping                                         
desks six feet apart again can I say                                            
stupid again to me it's a special kind                                          
of stupid to think as long as we put the                                        
desk six feet apart those kids will stay                                        
six feet apart all the time because                                             
they're always in their desk six feet                                           
apart all facing the same way like that                                         
is going to make a blue hill of beans                                           
difference it's not we're gonna get up                                          
go over there say hey Johnny                                                    
haha want to play it race fast six feet                                         
apart just utterly ridiculous that these                                        
are things that maybe they make some                                            
doctor in Atlanta feel better because he                                        
said these things they don't do anything                                        
it's just utter stupidity to think that                                         
putting the deaf six feet apart and                                             
making sure they're all facing together                                         
is going to stop the spread of something                                        
that but doesn't hurt kids I don't I                                            
don't get it I as you can tell I'm not a                                        
fan but do you all know there is an                                             
option and that option would be the John                                        
Nelson Darby Academy online third                                               
through twelve who knows your school if                                         
you're in a public or even a private                                            
school because of mandates from the                                             
governor they may just you know here                                            
it's going down and uncle said in                                               
October 22nd boom                                                               
route everybody go home for the rest of                                         
the year now we'll sort of scratch our                                          
heads and try to figure out something                                           
just put them in a school like ours it's                                        
not gonna do that we don't require them                                         



to wear a mask they can sit there at                                            
their desk in their PJs if they want to                                         
and do their work and turn their work in                                        
and we're not video-based by the way for                                        
those of you are wondering but we're                                            
online totally online and would love to                                         
get your students in there often on                                             
Fridays I speak about the John Nelson                                           
Darby Academy sometimes I wear my shirt                                         
my John Nelson Darby Academy shirt I                                            
didn't do that today but JN Darby                                               
Academy dot o RG now we did have a nice                                         
little increase of students and Weaver                                          
it's things are looking well in the fall                                        
we've never experienced a lot of                                                
increase in enrollment until about July                                         
15th through through say evens up                                               
September 1st that's kind of the point                                          
at which the parents say oh my goodness                                         
I got to do something so we don't expect                                        
it right now but we'd love to have it                                           
right now got a young lady doing                                                
placement testing today as a matter of                                          
fact and so J and Darby Academy RG and                                          
it's cheap it's only $100 a month for                                           
full private education I think that's                                           
all pretty good thank you for bringing                                          
that up and allowing me to talk about                                           
you know the craziness of the CDC it's                                          
settled science we've never done the                                            
science when we do it not do the science                                        
and we can't repeat the science but it's                                        
settled science medicine is a federal                                           
law I just I don't get it                                                       
okay going up to New York we have what                                          
did Peter preach after Paul revealed the                                        
that issue and then then Michael I'll                                           
come back to the theocratic Kingdom and                                         
answer your question that I see here let                                        
me let me back up on on here your                                               
question what did Peter preached after                                          
Paul revealed the mystery I think we                                            
even have to ask what did Paul preached                                         
after Paul revealed the mystery that                                            
helps us to understand what Peter                                               
preached now in the scriptures if you go                                        
for example to acts 19 perhaps 19 he has                                        
received the mystery I think he                                                 
verbalized it the first time in chapter                                         
13 and when you get here and you can go                                         
back to our studies on the book of Acts                                         
if you'd like to look at this but I                                             
think what you have here is Paul as he                                          
laid his hands upon them the Holy Ghost                                         
came upon them they spake with tongues                                          
and prophesied there were about twelve                                          
of them he Paul went into the synagogue                                         
and spake boldly for three months                                               
disputing and persuading the things                                             
concerning the kingdom of God now                                               
baptism this speaking in tongues this                                           
prophesying this persuading of the                                              



things concerning the kingdom of God                                            
that's not mystery stuff that happens to                                        
be kingdom stuff that is being given                                            
right there and so I think that what you                                        
have is even after Paul receives the                                            
mystery he goes to the Jew first and                                            
when he goes to the Jew first I think he                                        
shares the gospel of circumcision first                                         
and only when that is rejected the                                              
he then turn and give this Gospel of                                            
individual salvation of grace the reason                                        
I think he does that is because the                                             
kingdom gospel was on a deadline it had                                         
a timeline to it it had an approaching                                          
end in which it was going to be removed                                         
to put into abeyance and taken off the                                          
table for a time put on hold so that was                                        
urgent and then he would go with the                                            
individual gospel which he could do                                             
obviously on a one-on-one basis so that                                         
then if Paul himself sometimes taught                                           
the kingdom gospel after he received the                                        
revelation and this is a perfect example                                        
again I accept 19 verse 8 in which he is                                        
disputing of the things concerning the                                          
kingdom of God with if if Paul is doing                                         
that then I think we would have to say                                          
okay what about Peter Peter is entrusted                                        
with the gospel of the circumcision I                                           
think then we would expect that he's                                            
going to continue with the gospel of the                                        
circumcision I think when circumstances                                         
are appropriate he is also going to say                                         
listen to our brother Paul he's got some                                        
things that are difficult to understand                                         
but you need to hear him he's got a                                             
message which is appropriate and it's a                                         
message that has to do with the abeyance                                        
of the kingdom and Peter wasn't wasn't                                          
writing at that point he probably wasn't                                        
even alive at that point when the                                               
kingdom actually was taken off of answer                                        
so that again goes back to my contention                                        
that the kingdom message and the Pauline                                        
message if you will or the Apostolic and                                        
the Pauline message have a period of                                            
overlap and I think in that period of                                           
overlap there is a mixture of what their                                        
teachings I think that's true with Peter                                        
as well the only example we've got of it                                        
is 2nd Peter chapter 3 the end of it                                            
where he encourages his listeners the                                           
Jewish people to listen to Paul he's got                                        
a tough pill to swallow but he's right                                          
is what he says in there so I think                                             
Peter was she                                                                   
flea speaking the kingdom gospel that                                           
means that when you open up first and                                           
second Peter you're not going to receive                                        
the Pauline gospel other than that one                                          
nod towards it at the end of second                                             
Peter but rather you're going to see                                            



Peter speaking things of the                                                    
circumcision to the circumcision and you                                        
would not want to directly apply those                                          
to today there may be some indirect                                             
application that you could give but not                                         
a direct application I appreciate you                                           
our friend Manuel in San Antonio                                                
asks a a question about second Timothy                                          
chapter 2 verse 13 the question is this                                         
passage talking about Jesus's                                                   
righteousness or our salvation if we                                            
believe not yet he abideth faithful he                                          
cannot deny himself now you may remember                                        
let's go up a couple of verses I think                                          
we could go right here in fact let's go                                         
to go ahead and start it with verse 10                                          
therefore I endure all things for the                                           
elects sake this is for the Jews that                                           
sake for the chosen nations think they                                          
are the elect remember he would be                                              
accursed if he could in order that they                                         
might be saved so it's no surprise                                              
speaking of the Jews he's saying for the                                        
Jews for the Jewish nation the elect                                            
nation I endure all things that they may                                        
also obtain the salvation which is in                                           
Christ Jesus with eternal glory                                                 
that's a verse that goes against what                                           
Calvinism teaches by the way and then so                                        
enduring all these things so that the                                           
Jews might be saved he says it's a                                              
faithful saying if we be dead with him                                          
we shall live also with him okay if                                             
we've died in Christ we're going to live                                        
in Christ he teaches this in the book of                                        
Romans if we suffer we will reign with                                          
him reign is a                                                                  
kingdom' thing I think really talking                                           
about again the elect in the Jewish                                             
nation if we deny him he will deny us if                                        
we believe not yet he abideth faithful                                          
he cannot deny himself now I think                                              
because he's talking about the elect in                                         
verse 10 I think you could build a                                              
pretty strong argument to say that                                              
actually these things right here in 11                                          
12 and 13 are something that he is                                              
saying to the Jewish nation and                                                 
therefore would not be applied to our                                           
righteousness excuse me to our salvation                                        
but rather to Jesus's righteousness now                                         
let me go ahead and say incidentally you                                        
might be able to apply it to our                                                
salvation but I think the context is is                                         
Jesus going to be true to the Jewish                                            
people who are not saved they are                                               
rejecting him that's the clarity again                                          
of verse 10 they are the elect but they                                         
do not have the salvation which is in                                           
Christ Jesus our our Savior now then he                                         
uses the term we hear and he I think he                                         
is including himself and Timothy both of                                        



whom are Jews and talking about the                                             
Jewish nation and he says hey it's a                                            
faith we'll say                                                                 
let's just take a theory here and let's                                         
test it if the Jews we Jews be dead with                                        
him we shall also live with him that's                                          
what he's hoping for if we Jews suffer                                          
we shall reign with him I'm pretty                                              
convinced the church does not reign with                                        
him the body of Christ does not reign                                           
with him we have a different role in the                                        
kingdom whatever that role may be it's                                          
not one of reigning because it's the                                            
Jewish kingdom not the church kingdom so                                        
if we suffer will reign with him if we                                          
deny him he will deny us away from me I                                         
never knew you that doesn't fit with the                                        
gospel of grace it does fit with kingdom                                        
issues if we Jews believe not yet he                                            
abideth                                                                         
faithful he cannot deny himself he will                                         
come through with the promises to                                               
Abraham because he has promised he will                                         
do so he cannot deny himself so I really                                        
think it's more in the way you've worded                                        
the question is it about Jesus's                                                
righteousness or our salvation I think                                          
it's about Jesus's righteousness                                                
I think only incidentally can we apply                                          
that to our salvation and incidentally                                          
there is the truth that we cannot lose                                          
our salvation now I have mentioned of                                           
course the number of times first Timothy                                        
is not one                                                                      
excuse me second Timothy as well is not                                         
one that I have studied verse by verse I                                        
want to get there some time but one of                                          
the things that I have discussed a                                              
couple of times is that the the books of                                        
first and second Timothy I think have to                                        
be themselves rightly divided we always                                         
take those to say ah those are to the                                           
church those in the body of Christ those                                        
in the age of grace I think that Paul                                           
being a Jew Timothy being a Jew Paul                                            
desiring the salvation of a Jew of the                                          
Jews I think there's every reason why                                           
Paul would speak some things in there                                           
that are Jewish I have a feeling that                                           
first and second Timothy have to be                                             
divided out too to speak to the things                                          
of the body of Christ and the things of                                         
the Jewish nation that is the things of                                         
the gospel and the things of the gospel                                         
the kingdom the saving gospel in the                                            
gospel of the kingdom have we appreciate                                        
you man well thank you now back to a to                                         
follow up here that Michael brings I see                                        
that the theocratic kingdom is                                                  
exhaustive but does the author back up                                          
his opinions in Bible verses I I wish                                           
that I had this all fully downloaded                                            



here because I could show you a little                                          
bit more and I'm going to try to get                                            
down in here into the heart of the book                                         
again since I don't have it downloaded                                          
it doesn't go quite as well now I would                                         
say that in in parts                                                            
of of the book like I'm not sure what                                           
proposition I'm looking at here but in                                          
parts of the book he does have like this                                        
observation number four and he talks                                            
about dr. lang whoever that is who says                                         
the kingdom of God itself the older                                             
theologians divided not with grounds                                            
looking him you know it gives this and                                          
he he gives a little bit of overview of                                         
what others were teaching and as he                                             
looked through there you don't see a lot                                        
of the use of Scripture now here's one                                          
his exegesis of Matthew 3:2 is most                                             
certainly defective for any theory that                                         
can make is at hand this is where it's                                          
in Matthew chapter 3 verse 2 the kingdom                                        
of heaven is at hand to be actually                                             
present thus arbitrarily changing the                                           
tenses used which virtually makes the                                           
kingdom of God always existing ok so                                            
there he comes in and he gives for                                              
example that exegesis I guess we could                                          
call it of Matthew chapter 3 verse 2 by                                         
saying dr. lang teaches it wrong here is                                        
the correct way to understand that now                                          
what I often will do is do a search of a                                        
passage of scripture in the theocratic                                          
kingdom because I don't know if I've                                            
ever found a passage of Scripture that                                          
was about the kingdom that was not                                              
included there now to do that of course                                         
in the paper you would have to use the                                          
index and so you're working and you say                                         
ok Matthew 3 verse 2 I want to see                                              
everywhere that Peters talks about                                              
Matthew 3 verse 2 you might find it's                                           
four or five or ten times he speaks                                             
about Matthew chapter 3 verse 2 so in                                           
the course of it all it is a it is using                                        
these the scripture to to back up and in                                        
trying to correctly teach what these                                            
scriptures are saying so very often you                                         
know if someone comes and says well you                                         
know the kingdom of heaven is a                                                 
and therefore it is here well I'll look                                         
at at Georgia NH Peters I'll search that                                        
passage of scripture and see what it is                                         
and to do it that way so and in other                                           
places other it depends on the                                                  
proposition and in certain propositions                                         
he's going to have a lot of scriptural                                          
basis for his teaching other times with                                         
I think he's got three hundred and                                              
some-odd propositions he's going to be                                          
more defending against what others say                                          
so it's a little bit of a mix there one                                         



of these days somebody should put                                               
together a book of all the all the Bible                                        
verses of the kingdom and then summarize                                        
those would be a very good book I know a                                        
publisher that would be interested let's                                        
go to Charles in Tulsa                                                          
the more I listen to ask the theologian                                         
the more I want to unlearn my old                                               
Southern Baptist teaching on what part                                          
of the Bible was written to me currently                                        
working my way through Romans would                                             
appreciate your suggestions you know                                            
old-time Southern Baptist probably were                                         
taught depending on whether or not their                                        
pastor was dispensational some of them                                          
were W Creswell was a excellent                                                 
theologian linguist scholar country                                             
preacher mega preacher all that mixed                                           
into one and dispensationalist so you                                           
had those back in the day and then you                                          
had others who are just all millennia                                           
lists and covenant theologians and kind                                         
of all over the map you had those two                                           
this is what Southern Baptist is and so                                         
depending on where you were and you've                                          
got a very dead you you have more or                                            
less to unthink and to get rid of but in                                        
in unlearning what part of the Bible was                                        
written to me that there was a large                                            
part of the Southern Baptist                                                    
mention that used to teach the little                                           
the little children down you know this                                          
is kind of old it's an old song but                                             
remember when they had sunbeams you know                                        
I'm a little Sunbeam and they used to                                           
teach those kids the song every promise                                         
in the book is mine every chapter every                                         
verse every line and it was a fun little                                        
ditty to sing it just wasn't true so a                                          
lot of little Southern Baptists got that                                        
in their mind from very early days now                                          
working through the book of Romans I                                            
think that I would take a look at Romans                                        
and look at it in the sense of right                                            
from the beginning notice some of the                                           
things that he says he introduces                                               
himself as a servant called to be called                                        
called an apostle separated to the                                              
gospel which he promised afore by his                                           
prophets in the holy scriptures see                                             
right from the beginning it tells you                                           
you have to rightly divide the book of                                          
Romans because he's talking here about                                          
the gospel which he promised afore by                                           
his prophets in the Holy Scriptures okay                                        
well if he's later going to claim that                                          
his gospel the gospel which I preached I                                        
received not from men but I received it                                         
by revelation from God how here is he                                           
teaching that the gospel was promised                                           
afore by his prophets in the Holy                                               
Scriptures well you've got to do some                                           



work and you got to say what gospel was                                         
promised a four time well that was the                                          
gospel of the kingdom really is the                                             
gospel that was promised afore and it                                           
spoke of a day when the kingdom would                                           
come and with that kingdom would come                                           
everlasting life and a removed                                                  
of the curse and during that kingdom                                            
whoever calls upon the name of the Lord                                         
will be saved                                                                   
so he is separated unto the gospel of                                           
God and the this one which is the                                               
kingdom gospel how do you put that                                              
together this gospel concerning his son                                         
Jesus Christ Jesus Messiah our Lord                                             
which was made of the seed of David okay                                        
again this sounds a kingdom gospel ish                                          
doesn't it and declared to be the Son of                                        
God with power according to the spirit                                          
of holiness and resurrection of the dead                                        
by whom we have received Grace and                                              
Apostleship you'd have to do some work                                          
to see what that is                                                             
who's we for obedience to the faith                                             
among all nations the kingdom was a                                             
national of something for all nations                                           
you know go and pray you know the gospel                                        
the kingdom will be proclaimed to all                                           
nations and then be an account end would                                        
come and he's writing about that to all                                         
that be in Rome beloved of God called                                           
notice the inserted words to be called                                          
Saints go back up to verse 1 where in                                           
verse 1 he says he is called an apostle                                         
paul as a servant called an apostle go                                          
down here those whom he's writing to are                                        
called                                                                          
saints that is this is what we call them                                        
they are called saints grace to you and                                         
peace from God our Father and the Lord                                          
Jesus Christ now I think that right                                             
there tells us he is writing to the                                             
Jewish people and from there he is going                                        
to express this kingdom gospel but now                                          
it's being set aside or Israel's about                                          
be set aside Israel's diminishing and                                           
what's God doing in the in the meantime                                         
so this Romans is a book which really is                                        
directed toward Jews who believe in                                             
Jesus as Messiah and they're confused as                                        
to what is going on and he's trying to                                          
explain that to them so I think                                                 
therefore Romans is a theological book                                          
and not really an application book it is                                        
a book that helps us to understand what                                         
God is doing today specifically with the                                        
Jewish people when we know what he's                                            
doing with the Jewish people then we'll                                         
know what what he's doing with us and                                           
what that role is that we have Romans is                                        
one of those books I think you could                                            
study it now till the kingdom comes and                                         



probably every time you finish you need                                         
to go back and start again I want to do                                         
that someday I i sometimes wish i could                                         
just teach the bible 9 days a week and                                          
and if i worked and if i were able to do                                        
that i would i think i would make a                                             
certain day of the week always to be                                            
romans day other days could rotate but i                                        
would take you know monday or whatever                                          
say monday is Romans day we always study                                        
the book of Romans on Monday and once we                                        
get to the 16th chapter we'd go back to                                         
chapter 1 and we study it again and                                             
again and again and again and I think we                                        
would find new things every time I think                                        
we would constantly question the                                                
assumptions I think we would go back and                                        
and change your mind on some things look                                        
at it a little differently or get a                                             
fuller light I think after we had been                                          
through it in-depth teaching it about 25                                        
times probably then we would be saying                                          
I'm starting to understand the fullness                                         
of the riches wisdom and knowledge of                                           
God expressed in the book of Romans so                                          
my my suggestion is look at it as a book                                        
that is explaining to the Jews what                                             
God's doing about the kingdom today                                             
and how Gentiles come and be a part of                                          
that and never give up keep at it over                                          
and over and over and over and over                                             
again and you'll probably get there                                             
Pastor Rick out in the state of Alcatraz                                        
when you were a young                                                           
54 this might be the last time I say I'm                                        
54 cuz I'm about to turn 55 when you                                            
were a young SBCC seminary student I'm                                          
certainly not any of that anymore                                               
what was the perception of John our rice                                        
and the fundamentalists                                                         
were they mentioned they were utterly                                           
ignored John our rice now I know was a                                          
former Southern Baptist who saw the                                             
issues in the Southern Baptist                                                  
Convention wrote strongly about it I've                                         
got a little old book I sells from 70s                                          
looking over here my old bookshelf there                                        
and I don't see it right there I'd get                                          
up and show it to you it's just a                                               
paperback I've got it off eBay or                                               
something in our used bookstore                                                 
somewhere along the way and it is a                                             
compilation of John R Rice's writings                                           
against the Southern Baptist Convention                                         
warnings against the Southern Baptist                                           
Convention in the sword of the Lord and                                         
other places that he wrote you know                                             
warning and talking about this happening                                        
and that happening that was in the 70s I                                        
went to seminary in the late eighties                                           
the conservative resurgence was taking                                          
place in the late 80s but even at that I                                        



went to seminary that was on not on not                                         
for the conservative resurgence it was                                          
against the conservative resurgence the                                         
president Russell dill day eventually                                           
got fired when the Conservatives got                                            
enough people on the board to get rid of                                        
him                                                                             
and so that was you know I was kind of                                          
in the midst of that now in all that I                                          
utterly inept as a student which is                                             
something that you should not summarily                                         
discount either I was overly an inept as                                        
a student of not listening or he was not                                        
mentioned I think that John our rice                                            
Lester roll-off those all of those                                              
former southern belle hey what's his                                            
name                                                                            
the guy in Indiana Jack Hiles for                                               
another former Southern Baptist they all                                        
got either kicked out of the convention                                         
or asked to leave or you know shown                                             
shown a better way a more excellent way                                         
by the powers that be in their local                                            
associations and state conventions and                                          
the Southern Baptist Convention and                                             
we're all sent on and they went off and                                         
had great fundamentalist Baptist careers                                        
so I would say I really didn't know I I                                         
remember reading in seminary George                                             
Marsden's book about American                                                   
fundamentalism and I think it's a                                               
history of fundamentalism if I am NOT                                           
yeah here it is                                                                 
still in print today this is a new                                              
addition fundamentalism and American                                            
culture had to read that now I don't I                                          
don't even know from what perspective it                                        
comes my hon just trying to see if I                                            
could look at it my hunch is that                                               
let's see fundamentalists were                                                  
evangelical Christians close to the                                             
tradition                                                                       
of dominant American revivalists                                                
established in the 19th century                                                 
abba-baba-baba my guess is that it it                                           
was more of a historical account of some                                        
of these and probably with the slight                                           
down look on fundamentalism in American                                         
culture but more of a sociology study                                           
than anything I could be wrong on that                                          
if somebody knows the truth on that let                                         
me know I read the book but it's I had                                          
hair them so it's been a long time so                                           
basically all those fundamentalist were                                         
not we're not mentioned and I would even                                        
say that's true today yeah you go to a                                          
Seminary today Southern Baptist Seminary                                        
and say who is John our rice                                                    
they wouldn't know the in fact the first                                        
time I really came to know John our rice                                        
I was a pastor in Monday Texas so                                               
1992-93 knife or somewhere in there                                             



probably and I I was doing a study on                                           
prayer and somewhere I ran across a book                                        
I see it over there and it was prayer                                           
asking and receiving that was the name                                          
of it prayer : asking and receiving by                                          
John our rice and was a an insightful                                           
little book because it's said that                                              
prayer was asking and receiving imagine                                         
that and I'd been reading all the                                               
Southern Baptist stuff and the                                                  
evangelical stuff and I thought prayer                                          
was a dialogue with God prayer was me                                           
talking to him and him talking to me                                            
prayer was you know in the manner in                                            
which God was going to show me what he                                          
was at up to in the world and give me                                           
insights into you know the life that I                                          
was living in the buh-buh-buh-buh-buh                                           
and John our rice came and said prayers                                         
when you asks God for something and he                                          
gives you something asking and receiving                                        
that's what he said I remember it being                                         
an encouraging little book I don't know                                         
that I would agree with everything on                                           
John our rice on it but you know he was                                         
a good Bible teaching fundamentalist                                            
Baptist preacher they just were never                                           
so I read that as a young pastor then                                           
and and litter I remember I talked to                                           
our director of missions we had in those                                        
days things were kind of in associations                                        
that's almost gone by the wayside but                                           
the pastors in the area would get                                               
together and they're you know we put                                            
lots of money in and paid a guy to do                                           
something I'm not sure I think by his                                           
lunch is what we paid him for and I                                             
remember saying hey I I read this book                                          
by a fella named John Rice have you                                             
heard of him                                                                    
I remember the conversation I said have                                         
you heard of this jail and I rise                                               
because I kind of like the book asking                                          
and receiving and and the director                                              
missions                                                                        
fortunately really was kind of a                                                
fundamentalist he came from a BM a                                              
background Baptist missionary Alliance                                          
background which is much more                                                   
fundamentalist than the Southern Baptist                                        
oh yeah John our rice and he was                                                
friendly with the who John our rice was                                         
but that just shows you again either I                                          
was inept as a scholar by the grace of                                          
God or I just wasn't listening I think                                          
those fundamentalists were not mentioned                                        
and I don't think they are today I don't                                        
think that that a young Southern Baptist                                        
pastor even knows what a fundamentalist                                         
is or who a fundamentalist is or or the                                         
history of many of these who have gone                                          
on I know that Jack Hales you know as                                           



you say that name and people either love                                        
you or hate you but I read not too long                                         
ago within the last year or so a little                                         
interesting little book that he wrote                                           
about fundamentalists I have known I                                            
believe it's called and see if I can                                            
pull this up for you here that's not                                            
but there there is a                                                            
peanut-butter-and-jelly costume that you                                        
could get if I don't know why                                                   
fundamentalists I have known Jack Hiles                                         
brings up the peanut butter and jelly                                           
set but hey nonetheless I don't know                                            
maybe if you get one of those maybe they                                        
wouldn't talk to you about the fact that                                        
you did this is what this is what you                                           
could do get this when you go into the I                                        
don't know the grocery store or whatever                                        
and they say you know you don't have a                                          
mask on you said well I have a costume                                          
on I have a costume I've been thinking                                          
about getting me there we go this will                                          
go over so well in Taos that maybe I                                            
would get a mask I was thinking about                                           
this one what do you think and then you                                         
know they couldn't say you don't have a                                         
mask I've got a plastic went on I mean                                          
it it's a barrier works well hope you've                                        
enjoyed our humorous time together here                                         
today always been a blessing to see and                                         
hear from you and I think probably                                              
tonight about 9:45 the theological                                              
insomniac go to youtube.com slash Randy                                         
white and you know assuming the sleepy                                          
bug doesn't hit me then I'll plan on                                            
that and I think that maybe y'all wear                                          
my mask I don't think I can get it in in                                        
time I can I                                                                    
but then Sunday 9:45 we'll have the book                                        
of Acts and at 11 o'clock we'll have our                                        
worship service including our sermon and                                        
we'll get into the seventh                                                      
chapter of the book of Revelation this                                          
Sunday all of that will be good                                                 
monday is Memorial Day I haven't decided                                        
if I'm broadcasting or not I'll let you                                         
know on Memorial Day but always a                                               
blessing to have you thanks for being                                           
with us here and that special at                                                
dispensational publishing is still there                                        
that is the the Greek concordance 30%                                           
off just go to dispensational publishing                                        
come look at it now I do know that we                                           
sold out we've got more coming so you'll                                        
have to get yours on backorder but the                                          
sale is gonna go off and you bid pay 54                                         
bucks instead of 38 bucks so do that and                                        
we do have our Holy Land trip open of                                           
the love to talk to you about that                                              
December 1 through 11 I think we're                                             
gonna be able to do it as well as our                                           
retreat in Branson Missouri but you got                                         



places go people say thanks for being                                           
with us say here today question the                                             
assumptions as you go out and always a                                          
blessing my friend to have you thanks                                           
for joining us at ask the theologian                                            
Randy at Randy white ministries dot RG                                          
we appreciate all of you we'll see you                                          
soon                                                                            
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